KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS FORUM

Meeting held – 13th October 2005

Present:
Councillors: Burton (Chair), Corazzo, Don, J Tebbutt and Tod




Tenant Representatives

Polly Becks – Counties T&R

Brian Kimpton – Counties T&R

Moira Brown – Highfields TRA

Stephen Panther – Sackville Street

Ron Ainsworth – Desborough

Douglas Walker – Desborough

Adrian Ward

Tony Palmer – Dahlia Road

Yvonne Macdonald – Windsor Gardens

Vi Dillon – Windsor Gardens

Barry Woodcock – NET T&R

Josephine Copson – Alfred Street

Also Present




John Conway (Head of Housing)




Godfrey Shaw (Head of Environmental Care)




Nigel Richards (Housing)




Anne Coulson (Housing)

Jenny Smith (Joint Planning Unit)

Amy Vickers (Committee Administrator)

 05.TF.30
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Roger Baker, Brian Eldrige and Neil Gibson.

05.TF.31
DECLERATIONS OF INTERESTS

Councillor Burton declared an interest as the Portfolio Holder for Housing.

05.TF.32
ELIGIBLE VOTERS

Tenants Representatives eligible to vote were identified as Ron Ainsworth, Moira Brown, Josephine Copson, Vi Dillon, Dorothy Guilford, Brian Kimpton, Tony Palmer, Stephen Panther and Barry Woodcock.

05.TF.33
MINUTES

AGREED
that the minutes of the Forum held on Thursday 8th September 2005 be approved and signed as a correct record of the Chair.

05.TF.34
GROUNDS MAINTENANCE

The Head of Environmental Care attended the meeting for a question and answer session on Grounds Maintenance.  The questions and answers were as follows: -

	Questions
	Answers

	Why don’t the grass cuttings get collected?
	To collect the cuttings would mean we would need a specialist vehicle, a driver and the cost to dispose of them is £30 per tonne, which would double the cost of grass cutting.  The bins lorries can not be used as they are already used to their full capacity

	How can we stop litter getting in the cuttings?
	Grounds Maintenance crews and Street Cleansing Crews have now been integrated, which limits the amount of litter when the grass is cut

	Why aren’t gardens in the same places done at the same time?
	Some are done by Kettering Borough Council and some are done by contractors, the programmes will be looked at

	Why are streets in the town not cleaned at the weekends?
	We are looking stagger working hours to cover larger shifts and weekends

	Do you clear leaves?
	We are not contracted to do so at the moment but the matter will be discussed in the future

	Could we publicise a timetable for dealing with trees?
	There is not a timetable there is a list which prioritises and if this was published it would raise expectations which could change due to urgency


Members felt that closer links needed to be achieved with the County Council with regards to Grounds Maintenance.

It was reported that an estate walkabout had taken place in Rothwell and that in the future a member of staff from the County Council would be invited to attend as all agencies should be involved.

It was suggested that the new Tenants Link could include questions and answers from Environmental Care for information for tenants.

05.TF.35
MATTERS RAISED

Representatives for Forum

It was reported that the Head of Housing had written to the Head of Democratic and Legal Services regarding representatives on forums and was awaiting a reply.

Poplar Road Parking

It was reported that Housing Services were awaiting a programme of dates and had been assured that Poplar Road was top on the list.

Next Steps for Housing

It was reported that the two remaining Neighbourhood Managers posts had been filled and that they would be attending a future meeting to give a presentation to the forum.

Land Between Spring Gardens and Well Lane Rothwell

It was reported that Kettering Borough Council owned the road in question and the problem would be rectified.

Digital Aerials

It was reported that one of the new Neighbourhood Managers would be taking this on as a new project and would probably be using Sackville Street as a pilot area.

05.TF.36
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS FORUM REPS


 
An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

The tenants requested that the following items be added to the list: -

· Sign missing – Gorse Road

· Sloping ground – Sackville Street

· Windows need sealing – Highfield Road

· Lack of communication on bathroom works – 81a Stamford Road

· Overgrowing bushes – 81 – 85 Orchard Crescent

· Wall cracked – Windsor Gardens

· Ivy needs trimming round the lights in the car park – Alfred Street

05.TF.37 
PRESENTATION FROM JOINT PLANNING UNIT

Jenny Smith form the Joint Planning Unit attended the meeting to give a presentation on Participation and Communication North Northants Together and the Joint Planning Unit.

It was reported that the next stage of consultation for Kettering would commence on 29th November 2005 at Kettering Leisure Village.

It was noted that the Joint Planning Unit was based at Satra, the telephone number was 01536 414644 and the website was www.nntogether.co.uk 

 05.TF.38
HOUSING TOUR

The Tenant Participation Officer gave a brief update on the Housing Tour.

Some tenants felt that there should be a better attendance on the tours when a lot of hard work had been put in to arranging them.

05.TF.39
UPDAE ON FOCUS GROUPS

The Tenant Participation Officer gave an update on the work carried out by the focus groups and the Forum agreed the criteria that should be used for the recognition of Tenants and Residents Associations as: -

· Based on a specific residential area of council properties e.g. an estate, or type of property e.g. block of flats, sheltered housing

· Inclusive of anyone who lives in that area, whether they be tenants, leaseholders or owner-occupiers

· Run by a committee that is elected each year at an Annual General Meeting

· Representative of tenants by always having tenants in the majority on the committee, excluding non-tenants from certain discussions with the landlord e.g. concerning rent levels.  The Chair and treasurer should be tenants

· Organised around a model constitution acceptable to the Council and approved at the Tenants Forum.  The Tenant Participation Officer to be informed of any changes to the constitution, and major changes should be approved by the Tenants Forum

· An organisation with an Equal Opportunities Policy that tries to encourage as many people as possible from all backgrounds to get involved

· Responsible for a minimum number of newsletters each year and for the publication and displaying of minutes of association and Tenants Forum meetings

05.TF.40
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· Garden Maintenance

· Litter Warden

· Fire Arrangements

· Reports from focus groups

· The Head of Environmental Care – Repairs

· Insurance Policies

05.TF.41
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Asset Management of Garages

It was reported that the Asset Management of Garages would be coming to a future meeting

05.TF.42
PRIZE DRAW FOR TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES
 
It was noted that Adrian Ward had won the prize draw.

05.TF.43
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

It was noted that the next Forum meeting would be held on Thursday 10th November 2005. 

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 9.10 pm)
 
Signed ______________________________

(Chair)
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